STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
MAY 24, 2016
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Gill Foster, Paul Ogden, Janet Monks, Sarah Djali, Fran Aiken, Karen Bliss, Allan Foster, Ron Wade, Brian Jones, Nicky Ogden, Diane Gore, Dave King
1. Apologies: Sarah Djali, Heidi Lipscome.
2. Minutes: The minutes of April’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Update: 
i) Incredible Edible: Working Group member Tony Jones gave an update on the Standish Incredible Edible initiative. He said planters were being made and would be delivered in the next few weeks. He had met with the My Life charity and Woodfold School with positive results. He said he had been unsuccessful in getting funding from Wigan Rotary Club. He was also trying to arrange for a visit from Incredible Edible founder Pam Warhurst to officially launch Incredible Edible Standish. Gill thanked Tony for his hard work so far on this. Paul reiterated Standish Voice’s (SV) commitment to include Incredible Edible initiatives in the emerging Neighbourhood Plan (NP).

ii) NP technical support and grant: Gill said that Aecom was in the final stages of preparing the Housing Needs Survey (HNS) for Standish. After that was complete, an application could be made for Masterplanning for the village centre and a general grant application for the final stages of the NP. It was hoped the final version of the HNS would be ready by the next meeting.
4. Community events: Community Events: Paul said organisation of the Christmas Market Day, to be held on Saturday, December 3, was going well. He said Wigan Council had given full cooperation to the sub-group organising the day and though there was a great deal to sort out, he was confident that the event would be a great event for the community. He said by the next SV meeting it was hoped that a call for traders would have been made, giving those living and working in Standish the first opportunity to apply for a stall. Paul said a recent Fashion Show to raise money for the day had been a sell-out success, raising around £700 for the Market Day. Another was planned for September 9. However, another fundraiser, a Grease film night, had had to be cancelled. Gill thanked Jacquie Riley, principal organiser of the fashion show, for her hard work on it.

5. Meeting with Wigan Council: Gill said she, Paul and Fran were due to meet managers and assistant directors from council departments and associated bodies involved in public health, well-being, recreation and sport to give them an overview of SV’s activities and the NP. Gill said she and Paul had established monthly meetings with Wigan Council to discuss the progress of the NP.
6. Car Parking Working Group: Paul said the sub-group had met Wigan Council again and continued to look at a number of sites across the village for a new council car park. He said the council would look at the costs and implications of those sites but a few had already been discounted due to ownership problems, access restrictions and covenants. 
7. Southport Railway Line: Paul said MPs, councillors and councils along the line were arranging meetings to discuss the timetable and service changes planned by Arriva Rail North.

8. Street naming: Paul said that Wigan Council had offered SV the chance to give their suggestions for street names for the forthcoming development off Pepper Lane. The committee decided SV should take part in this and Paul agreed to ask for suitable names to come forward, including asking SV members for their suggestions.

9. Update on actions from lead committee members: Janet said that her Open Space group was continuing to meet and had a successful meeting with Wigan council officers. 

10. AOB: Paul said a public meeting was being organised on the possibility of fracking in Standish by a group opposed to the process. Diane said she would attend and feed back information to SV. Fran said her draft policies and aspirations for health and wellbeing was almost complete and she would email it to the committee. Nicky said she had had a meeting with Wigan Council, including with assistant director Mike Worden, on the council’s new policy on affordable homes funding which could feed into policies for the NP. Allan said he had sent updated versions of SV’s comments and objections to the housing applications planned for Langham Road and Rectory Lane in the light of updated technical specs for those projects. Dave said Wigan Council had rejected Asset of Community Value submissions on The Crown at Worthington and The Lychgate but had agreed to the submission for Standish Cricket Club.

11. Date of next meeting: The next meeting will be on June 21.

The meeting ended at 9.15pm


